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OUA MEMO 00-1121-0013 
MEMORANDUM 
02 November 2021 
 

For:  Regional Directors  
   Schools Division Superintendents 
   All Others Concerned 
 
 Attention: Regional and Division Engineers 
   (Recipients of the Last Mile Schools Program for CY2020 
   and 2021)  
 

Subject: RESCHEDULING OF ORIENTATION ON THE MONITORING OF 
LAST MILE SCHOOLS CONSTRUCTION  

 (CY2020 AND 2021) 
 
 

This is in relation to the Office of the Undersecretary for Administration (OUA) 
Memorandum No. 00-1021-0253 titled Conduct of the Orientation for the Monitoring of 
the Last Mile Schools Construction for CY2020 and 2021. This activity was initially 
scheduled on 04 November 2021, as part of the commitment of the Department of 
Education (DepEd) to the Open Government Partnership. 

 
In view of the conflicting schedules of participants from civil society 

organizations (CSOs), the abovementioned virtual event will be moved to 10 
November 2021, Wednesday, at 09:00 a.m. Please refer to the attached provisional 
program for details (Annex A).  
 
 Participants are requested to register in advance for this event through 
https://bit.ly/3pZnUzq . After registering, they will receive a confirmation email 
containing information about the meeting.  
 

For questions and concerns on this subject, please contact Ms. Kianna Areeje 
Gonzales, Administrative Assistant II of the Education Facilities Division (EFD), 
through (+63) 95 625 3227 or email at kianna.gonzales@deped.gov.ph . 
 

For information and guidance.  
 
 

ALAIN DEL B. PASCUA 
        Undersecretary 
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Annex A 
 

Orientation on the Monitoring of  
 Last Mile Schools Construction for CY2020 and 2021 

(10 November 2021, 09:00 a.m.) 
 

Program of Activities 
 
 

Time Activity Resource Person 

09:00-09:15 a.m. Invocation 
National Anthem 

EFD 

09:16-09:25 a.m. Opening Remarks Annalyn M. Sevilla 
Undersecretary for Finance 

09:26-09:35 a.m. Message Alain Del B. Pascua 
Undersecretary for Administration 

09:36-09:50 a.m. Involvement of CSOs in 
Progress Monitoring 

Engr. Annabelle R. Pangan 
Chief, EFD 

09:51-10:05 a.m. Last Mile Schools Designs and 
Specifications 

Ar. Jet Raymond Alabaso 
EFD 

10:06-10:25 a.m. Overview of the Monitoring 
Tool for LMS Construction 

Engr. Jason Almoite 
EFD 

10:26-11:00 a.m. Open Forum Engr. Nehru Sarmiento 
EFD 
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